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Central West Focus Area: Steering Committee Meeting 
Meeting Date/Time: May 17, 2013, 4:30 p.m. to 6:10 p.m.  

Members Present:, Anthony Carey, Lucy Carol Davis, Eric Hyman, Julie McClintock, Firoz Mistry, Abby Parcell, Michael Parker, Whit Rummel, Amy Ryan, Mickey Jo Sorrell, and Buffie Webber
Members Absent: Keith Billy, Mia Burroughs, Jeff Kidd, Sarah McIntee, Bruce Murray, David Tuttle
Staff Present: Megan Wooley, David Bonk and Mary Jane Nirdlinger


Consultants Present: Deana Rhodeside, Elliot Rhodeside, Rebecca Finn and Meredith Judy, Rhodeside & Harwell
	Agenda Item
	Discussion Points
	Motions/Votes
	Action

	1. Community Workshop Agenda
	Deana Rhodeside, Rhodeside & Harwell, welcomed attendees and provided an overview of the purpose and goals of the “community workshop preview” meeting.  
Mary Jane Nirdlinger, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, noted that there have been e-mails asking about the “baseline” map.  She explained that there will be a zoning map on each of the break-out tables at the community workshop and in the PowerPoint presentation.  The zoning map demonstrates what the current zoning allows within the area that is being evaluated for form and use as part of the CWFA planning process.  The steering committee has been charged by the Town Council to develop a vision for the future of the CWFA with the knowledge that land owners have interests beyond those shown on the zoning map and recognizing that the best use of the land for the Town as a whole is likely something other than what is allowed in the current zoning.  

Deana Rhodeside described the exercises to be conducted during the community workshop, including the “planning tools” exercise and the “principles and objectives” exercise.  A steering committee member noted that there has been a misperception among some people that the principles are listed in order of priority.  This is not the case.  Request to make this clear during the workshop.  

The consultants presented the PowerPoint to be used at the community workshop and received feedback from the steering committee.  Comments from the SC included:

· Make sure the planning process considers the appropriate transportation accommodations for land uses in each draft concept.
· Some of the creek crossings (pedestrian/bicycle and auto) are shown in areas where there are steep slopes.  There are locations where the slopes are less steep and it would be easier/less impact for a ped/bike or road crossing.  There are some very beautiful natural areas, so we must be careful to maintain them during the development process.

· Can we bury the Duke Power line?  Who would pay for it?  This plan should not depend on whether the power line is buried, so we should develop a plan that can allow that to happen or not happen in the future.  

· Has a hawk beacon been used in North Carolina?  David Bonk, Long Range and Transportation Manager, stated that the state has approved one for Chapel Hill, but the Town has not yet purchased it.
· Mixed-use does not necessarily mean high density in the concept plans.

· Roundabouts, if designed appropriately, can slow traffic.

· We cannot predict the order in which the parcels will develop, but we should recognize that the concepts for the area will emerge over time and will not happen all at one time.  

· In the bicycle/pedestrian network map, please show where the trail will go beyond Seawall School Road.  

· There is a trail currently being built on the Carolina North campus.  Please add this to the map.

· Does the concept recommend improved sidewalks on the rest of Estes to the east of the school?

 
	
	

	2. Content for Farmers’ Market Information Booth
	Deana Rhodeside explained that there will be an information booth at the University Mall Farmers’ Market on Saturday from 8:30 to noon.  This will include posters with the three concepts and the Estes trail idea.  There will also be handouts with information about the CWFA planning process and comment sheets.  

	
	

	3. Steering Committee Roles
	Deana Rhodeside reviewed the committee member roles for the meeting:
· Introduction of the Steering Committee by the SC Co-Chairs

· Recorders at break-out tables 

· Responses to questions where relevant and appropriate

Additional comments/questions from the SC members:

· Make sure there is sufficient time for comments and questions at the Saturday meeting.  There will likely be questions after the PowerPoint presentation.  
· Make sure it is clear to all SC members (including those who are not at the preview session) that they should remain neutral during the public workshop.
· Want to make sure that those who cannot attend the community workshop have other ways to participate.  Megan Wooley, Town Planner, explained that anyone can e-mail or call her at any time.  Also, all the materials will be posted on the web site.  The Town can also post a comment sheet on the web site.  It will be important to include a deadline for comments so that they can be incorporated into the next steps in the process.  A concern is that people will only see part of the presentation materials and not understand the proposals and make a comment based on limited information.  


	
	Staff will post a comment sheet on the project web site (with a comment deadline) so that those who were not able to attend on May 18 can still make comments.  

	4. Public Participation and Comments
	There were no additional comments from the public.
	
	

	 Closing
	The next SC meeting will be on Thursday, May 30, 6:30 – 9:30 at the Siena Hotel.  The topic of discussion will be the draft objectives. 
	
	The meeting adjourned at 6:10 p.m.
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